



MARCH 2005

OOPS!

I forgot to thank Paul Corish for doing all the leg work for the christmass party. It took a lot of time and effort on his part. Thanks Paul.

Next Meeting

The uniform for next meeting will be white shirt and dark pants. We will be presenting an award to a young man who got calling cards for our service men and women over seas. Also Danny Oberhauser has found 2 Junior High school students who would like to attend Boys State; we also need to pick a date to sell poppies. We also will discuss doing a pig roast. Next meeting is April 12 at 8 pm.

Food served at 730

Thanks Ladies

The Ladies Auxiliary made throws for the patients at Castle Point who are in wheel chairs. They came out great from what I hear. I'm sure the veterans appreciated it.

Anonymous Letters

The Post received its first one. Let me make it very clear that any letter received by this administration without a signature will immediately go into my circular file. This is my policy as well as a County policy. If it isn't worth your time to sign.....It isn't worth my time to read.

Boys State

Thanks to Danny Oberhauser for the first time in years our post will be sending a young man by the name of Travis Hoh.

This young man has done fund raising to buy phone cards for deployed service men and women.

He took part in a Summer Scholars program and spoke on America In the speech, Travis Hoh, explained why America is truly the home of the free due to the rights and freedoms that we offer our citizens, compared to the governments of several dictatorial nations. He is interested in attending the Air Force Academy. Interests/Hobbies are Baseball, Tennis, and Track.

We will meet Travis at an upcoming meeting

Eagle Scouts Honored

Cmdr Klock, Dan Briscoe, Jim Reynolds and I attended a Court of Honor for Matthew Reinhardt. We presented the young man a medal and a certificate in recognition for his attaining the rank of Eagle Scout.

Get Well Soon

Mike Dennerlein is recovering for Back Surgery and Danny Oberhauser tore a ligament in his knee we wish them both a speedy recovery.

Looking To the Future

By the time you get this it will be April with May right around the corner. May is election month.

If you have been thinking about getting more involved and becoming a post officer you need to be at that Post May meeting.

The NY State convention is July 6-9 2005 in Binghamton NY. Cmdr Klock is looking for someone to share the cost of his room. Please get with him if you want to be his Bunkie for the convention.

I'm officially announcing that I will not seek another term as Area D Vice County Commander nor will I accept any nomination as County Commander. I want to thank everyone who tried to talk me into running. There are more qualified people available for County Commander. In stead I plan on running for County Treasurer and look forward to doing something different. It was a pleasure to represent this post and Area D

Certificates

I mailed a few of them out already.....if you are due a longevity certificate and didn't get it in the mail try and make the next meeting and we will give them out there...the rest will be mailed after the meeting.